
School Building Committee 
Outreach Sub-Committee Meeting 

Thursday, March 11, 2021 
4:15pm, Virtually 

 
Virtual Meeting Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 
Order Suspending Certain Provisions of Open Meeting Law 

 
Present:  Kim Bodnar, Jennifer Glass, Gina Halsted 
 
Also Present:  Andy Payne 
 
Call to Order:   Kim Bodnar opened the meeting at 4:32pm, noting that the Open Meeting Law 
requirement to have a quorum present in a physical location has been suspended per Governor 
Baker’s declaration of a state of emergency due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  She confirmed 
that all participants were present and able to hear and see other participants. 
 
Blog Posts:  
 

March 14: The committee discussed the upcoming blog.  With Pi Day (March 14) 
approaching, circle themes seemed appropriate. Ideas included pictures of circles and 
the use of pie charts were discussed. 
 
The committee discussed ways to explain the transition between phases of the project.  
Andy Payne wondered when the last review of the project schedule was published.  He 
suggested including a message that the project is on track for “back to school” in the fall 
with students starting in the renovated Middle School. Jennifer Glass proposed sharing 
the matrix that shows where each grade will be located each year of the project.  Ms. 
Glass thought it might be fun to ask readers to share their favorite school meal.  The 
committee decided that the post will focus on the message that we are in the home 
stretch and getting ready to welcome students in the fall.    
 
March 21 & 28 & April 4th: The committee agreed to skip these blog posts. 
 
April 11th:  The April 11th blog will contain details about the April 14th SBC meeting. 

 
 
Minutes:  Minutes from the 2/11/21 meeting were approved by roll call vote.   
 
 
Next Meeting:  Thursday, April 15th at 9:30am via ZOOM 
 
Ms. Bodnar made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Halsted seconded the motion, and it was approved 
unanimously by roll call vote:  Glass, aye; Bodnar, aye; Halsted, aye.  
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:57 pm.  
 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Gina Halsted 


